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WELCOME!  Speak with a Greeter or an Usher any Sunday for 
information about All Saints’ or contact Marilyn Mawhinney, our 
Welcome/Hospitality Host, at 772-334-4176.  If you’re visiting us 
for the first time, the Ushers will provide you with a welcome gift. 
 

BAPTISMS and pre-baptism classes are offered throughout the 
year.  A person of any age may receive the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism.  
 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE is a rite to be cherished in our 
historic church.  We require a minimum of 120 days notice to our 
office, as well as premarital counseling.  An initial meeting with 
Father Tony should be scheduled by the couple to review the 
process and any special circumstances before a date is 
scheduled.  Please contact Jenny McDonald at the office, 772-334
-0610, or via email, Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org   
 

FUNERAL OR MEMORIAL SERVICES in our church may be 
arranged jointly with the Cemetery and Church Offices, and my 
include the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.   
 

To TRANSFER YOUR CHURCH MEMBERSHIP to All Saints’, 
please contact Joan Whitting, Membership Secretary, 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 



 

The 81st General Convention of the Episcopal 
Church will take place from June 23 to 28, 
2024, in Louisville, Kentucky, at the Kentucky 
International Convention Center. The theme 
of the Convention is “Together in Love.” There 
is great hype among those who are attending 
this year’s Convention. The main reason for 
that is that this Convention will mark the  
conclusion of the nine-year ministry and  
primacy of the Most Reverend Michael Bruce 
Curry as the Presiding Bishop of The  
Episcopal Church, and the election of his  
successor. Presiding Bishop Curry will demit 
office on November 1, 2024, when the new 
presiding bishop will assume this position.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

The five (5) candidates who have been  
either nominated or by petition are: 

1. The Rt. Rev. J. Scott Barker,  
Diocese of  Nebraska  

2. The Rt. Rev. Dede Duncan-Probe,  
Diocese of Central New York 

3. The Rt. Rev. Daniel G. P. Gutiérrez,  
Diocese of Pennsylvania 

4. The Rt. Rev. Sean Rowe,  
Dioceses of Northwestern Pennsylvania,  

and Western New York  
5. The Rt. Rev. Robert Wright,  

Diocese of Atlanta.  

But what really is the  
General Convention?  

 

The General Convention is 
the primary governing and 
legislative body of the Episcopal Church, 
which comprises of 108 dioceses and three (3) 
mission areas in 22 countries or territories.  It 
has the authority to “amend the Constitution 
and Canons of The Episcopal Church; adopt a 
triennial budget; authorize liturgical texts and 
amend the Book of Common Prayer; adopt 
communions and covenants with other 
churches;” consider and adopt resolutions 
that influence the Church, “set qualifications 
for orders of ministry and officeholders; elect 
officers of the General Convention, the  
Executive Council, and members of boards; 
and delegate responsibilities to the interim 
bodies of The Episcopal Church.” 
 

This bicameral Convention, consisting of the 
House of Bishops and the House of Deputies 
(Lay and Clergy), typically meets every three 
(3) years, and by an Executive Council during  
interim years. During General Convention, 
the two Houses meet and act separately but 
they must concur in order for legislation to 
be adopted.  
 

All bishops of The  
Episcopal Church,  
including diocesan  
bishops, bishop  
coadjutors, suffragan 
bishops, both active or 
retired, have voice, seat, 
and vote in the House of 
Bishops. Its’ president is 
the Presiding Bishop. 
The House of Bishops 
meets regularly in a non
-legislative capacity  
 
Continue on page 4 

The 81st General Convention of the Episcopal Church 
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For more information on the candidates: 
https://generalconvention.org/nominees-for-the

-28th-presiding-bishop/ 



  

 
The first General Convention of the Episcopal 
Church was held from September 27 to  
October 7, 1785, in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.  
The Rev. William White, who would eventually  
become the first President of the House of 
Deputies and the first Presiding Bishop of the 
Episcopal Church, was the brainchild behind 
having a General Convention every three years.  
Each state (later diocesan) conventions would 
elect representatives directly to the General 
Convention while bishops were to be  
democratically elected and be responsible to 
the General and Diocesan Conventions, and to 
be “servants of the Church and not its lords.”  

 
The House of Deputies is the older of the two 
houses having been formed in 1785 while the 
House of Bishops was formed in 1789. 
 
Please pray for the 81st General Convention.  
 
With love and blessings! 
 
Father Tony 

Continue from page 3 
 
between General  Conventions to respond to 
the needs of the church and society. It is the 
House of Bishops that elects the Presiding 
Bishop from among the nominees. The results 
of the election are then reported to the House 
of Deputies, which then votes to confirm or 
not to confirm the election. 
 

The House of Deputies is composed of up to 
four lay and four clerical deputies from each 
diocese or jurisdiction. Clerical deputies may 
be priests or deacons, while lay deputies are 
to be communicants in good standing.  
Our Diocese’s deputation at the Convention 
will comprise: Clerical: Canon Debra  
Maconaughey, Dean Tony Holder, Rev.  
Roberta Knowles, and Fr. Sanford Groff; Lay: 
Duncan Hurd, Michelle Lane, Jean Milien, and 
Ingrid Cheesborough. They are also four (4) 

Clerical Alternates 
and two (2) Lay  
Alternates. 
The presiding officer 
of the House of  
Deputies is the  
President. At each 
General Convention, 
the House of Depu-
ties elects or reelects 
a president to serve a 
three-year term, for 
up to a maximum of 
nine (9) years.  

 

The Executive Council of The Episcopal 
Church, an elected body of bishops, priests, 
deacons, and lay leaders, carry out programs 
and policies adopted by General Convention 
and to oversee the ministry and mission of 
The Episcopal Church.   
 

Other interim bodies, standing 
commissions, and task forces, 
meet regularly to study and draft 
policy proposals for consideration 
and report back to General  
Convention. These bodies  
consists of bishops, appointed by 
the Presiding Bishop, and priests 
or deacons and laypersons  
appointed by the President of the 
House of Deputies. 
 



 

Deacon’s Report 

I have been struggling with what I want my 
diaconate to be as I enter my second decade of 
being a Deacon at All Saints'. Much of what I 
have been doing, I have continued doing for my 
entire Diaconate life here. I feel ready for a 
change. 
 
After serving as administrator of the TRUE 
Fund for about 12 years, I have decided to 
resign from this role as of May 31. This is an 
important ministry, and I hope it will continue. 
In collaboration with House of Hope and the 
Salvation Army, we've been able to help many 
persons in need through the TRUE Fund.  
 
The Fund has helped hundreds of deserving 
people in small but significant ways, and I will 
help whoever chooses to take over this worthy 
cause in any way I can. 
 
I am also relinquishing my work at the prison 
where I have been doing Kairos Ministry for 
over ten years, bringing the love of Christ to 
those incarcerated in our state prisons. Florida 
has a substantial prison population, and there is 
a great need to show prisoners we care.  

There is very little rehabilitation going on now 
in our prisons, and I am hopeful that more will 
be done to help these prison residents change 
their lives like so many already have. I have had 
a Bible Study group at Martin Correctional 
Institution for over ten years, but interest is 
dwindling, and there is much need to help 
prisoners develop spiritual lives for themselves. 

What do I plan to do? In two words, pastoral 
care. Outreach to our members through Lay 
Eucharistic Ministers and just being available to 
help our members find help through the love of 
Jesus Christ in our Church, but also to do more 
evangelistic outreach, to connect to new 
members who come to us seeking a Christian 

spiritual life. There is a great need to connect 
more closely with both new and longer-term 
members. I intend to be around with all of you 
as I have been, but in more direct pastoral ways 
and in the liturgy of our Church, which I love. 
 
The Bishop and the Rector are aware of these 
changes I am making in my ministry and have 
agreed to support me in this pursuit for 
another year. 
 
In God’s love, 
 
Deacon Alan 



 

After serving on the Board for many years, and as the Board President since March 2020, on May 13, 
2024, I resigned as President of the Cemetery Board.  I will no longer be on the Board, as I was hired 
as the Administrative Assistant. I am delighted to continue to serve in this new role. 

 
The way I served as the President is not what is expected in the role as President.  
 
This is the only cemetery in the Diocese of Southeast Florida and Fr. Tony will need more help to 
continue to operate our unique ministry. 
 

Joyce A. Fletcher Menard 
 Historian 

Peering Into the Past 

With the 125th 
Anniversary of the 
names Charles and 
Mary Racey, many 
of you now know 
that they donated 
the property for 
the church edifice 
and original 
portion of the 
cemetery. After 
their home burned 
down on the 
property where 
Tuckahoe is today 
down in Indian 
Riverside Park, the 
Racey family 
moved to Miami. 
But until recently, 
I hadn’t found out 

what happened to Charles and Mary.  
 
The Miami Herald, on Sunday, December 10, 
1933 reported on page 27.  
 
“CHARLES H RACEY DIES IN AMBULANCE.  
Prominent Club Member Succumbs to Heart 

Attack. 
 … a resident of Miami for 15 years, died at 2:30 
p.m. yesterday in a Philbrick Funeral Home 
ambulance as he was being rushed to Victoria 
hospital, the victim of a heart attack suffered in 
a downtown restaurant. … 
Mr. and Mrs. Racey recently celebrated their 
10th wedding anniversary. They came to Miami 
from Jensen, Fla. 
Survivors are the widow, Mrs. Mary L. Racey, 
two sons Harold and Ralph and a daughter, Mrs. 
Earl Schuyler, all of 1477 N.W. Second St., and a 
grandchild, Malcom Schuyler.” 
 
Their daughter was married at the family home 
mentioned above. The grandchild is the only 
family member buried at All Saints. 
 
“Funeral arrangements will be announced later 
by the Philbrick Funeral home.”  This is hardly 
surprising. 
 
 
Joyce A. Fletcher Menard 
 Historian 



 

Men's Fellowship will be taking the summer 
off.  Have a safe and pleasant summer. Next 
meeting will be the first Monday in October. 
 
George Mazsa 
President 

 
Music Bingo held on April 26, 2024 with 63  
attendees and a profit of $812.00. 
 
The Fundraising Team will be taking the  
summer off after a successful year so far. 
Our next activity will be another Music Bingo 
on October 25, 2024. 
 
If anyone has an idea for a fundraising activity 
let a member of the committee know. We are 
also always looking for new members and  
ideas. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of our 
activities.    
George Mazsa 

Men’s Fellowship 

Many thanks to all who continue to donate 
food. Your generosity is needed and  
appreciated.  The summer months bring  
additional stress to the food insecure as utility 
bills increase and food budgets increase for 
households with children who no longer have 
access to meals provided at school. 
 
All donations are used. Always needed items 
are peanut butter, rice, pasta and sauce, and 
cereals. Cans with "pop-tops" are preferred 
and no glass containers please. 
 
I also want to thank Jerry Walters for taking 
over the responsibility of food delivery over 
the summer as I go north to NJ. Jesus tells us 
“whatsoever you do for the least of these, you 
do for Me.” 
 
 
George Mazsa 
Coordinator 

 TRUE FUND 
 

The TRUE Fund has distributed $1402 to needy individuals through April so far this year.  
Primarily help with utility bills. Donations have lagged these expenditures. The Fund is not in 

trouble yet, but if you were considering a donation, over the  summer  
would be a good time to donate. 

 

We ask that any donations to the TRUE fund be in addition to your regular support of the 
Church. Deacon Alan will be transitioning out of administering the Fund. If you feel called to 

this ministry, training will be provided. You can contact Deacon Alan or me for more info.  
I would consider partnering with you when I return in the fall. 

 

Many thanks to those who are supporting the fund financially already. 
 

George Mazsa - 484-602-3594, text is best. 



 

   
JUNE 

Anniversaries  
of Birth 

4 Joanne Lavos 
4         Joan Whitting 
7         Jon Hanna 
7         Niki O’Neal 
7         Desne Townsend 
9         Barbara Lisman 
9         Joann Nielsen 
11         Audrey Johnson 
14        Robert Negron, Jr. 
14        Hardin White 
15        Barry Lee 
16        Charles Batterman 
19        Owen Johnson 
20       Katherine Kapple 
24       Julie Foster 
26       Sally Marney 
27 Martin Bree 
27        Bill Winsemann 
29       Paulette Skidmore 
29       Virginia Smith 
30       Kay Morris 
30       George Lambross 
 

Anniversaries 
of Marriage 

3  Valerie & Andrew    
       LaRosa 
3     Sandy & Barry Lee 
5     Danielle & Paul Neff, Jr. 
13    Donna & Chuck Rose 
20   Jiggs & Ted Gough 
22   Lucy & Roy Bowers 
23   Linda & Eric Kuegler 
29  Leslie & George   
       Lambross 

We had our last day of Sunday School 
on May 19 and the children are 
assisting in the preparation for 
Vacation Bible School. Our children 
helped prepare the St. Luke’s Room by 
moving furniture and taking things off 
the wall. During VBS, the Saint Luke’s 
Room will be transformed into a 
submarine ready to take the children 
on an underwater adventure!  Regular 
10 o’clock Sunday School will resume 
the Sunday after Labor Day on 
September 8. Be sure to tell your 

friends and neighbors who have children about our Sunday 
School. We always have room for more! 
 

Many All Saints‘ volunteers have been busy helping to transform 
Houg Hall into a deep sea underwater experience for Vacation 
Bible School. Thank you to everyone who has been working so 
hard during the week and also thank you to people who have 
donated time, talent, and treasure, to our VBS program. We 
couldn’t do it without you! So far we have 31 children attending 
this year’s VBS, ranging in age from 4 to 16! It is guaranteed to be 
an inspirational and fun week as we “Scuba Dive into Friendship 
with God!” 
 
Karen Neff 
Director of Christian Education  



 

Thank You, VBS Volunteers! 

 



Thank You, VBS Volunteers! 

 

 



 

Women’s Fellowship 

Women’s Fellowship (WF) held 
their end of season meeting 
on May 18th; among other 
business we discussed the 
Holly Fair, scheduled for 
November 16th.  It was 
suggested we include some 
gluten free baked goods. WF 

also received a large donation of items to sell in 
our new booth “Gifts and Crafts.” Thank you!   
 
We reminded each other to share craft ideas 
and work on craft items over the summer; then 
we adjourned to the Dolphin Bar & Shrimp 
House for a celebratory meal together.  Our 
group really enjoyed the outing. 
 
I also note that Iris Langran won the attendance 
raffle.  A cute wall hanging of bees and flowers. 
 
All of the congregation is invited to join the 
effort with homemade items, holiday, fall, 
Thanksgiving and Christmas decorations (in 
good condition) and gift items for our 2024 
Holly Fair sale!  We will start actively collecting 
things on October 1st. 
 
On September 21st, we will have our first Fall 
Women’s Fellowship meeting. 
 
October 19th will have a speaker from “Helping 
People Succeed.” 
 
Ladies, I hope you come join us! 
 
Marilyn Mazsa 
President 
 
P.S. 
There was a typo in the May issue of the 
TRUMPET. 
My goof!    $1,000 (not $2K) was designated for 
the 2004 Summer 

Daughters  
of the King 

The Order of the Daughters 
of the King is a religious  
order for women of the  
Anglican Communion  
founded in 1885. Members 
undertake a Rule of Life,  
incorporating The Rule of 

Prayer and The Rule of Service. A Daughter 
pledges herself to a life-long program of 
prayer, service and evangelism, dedicated to 
the spread of Christ’s Kingdom and the 
strengthening of the spiritual life of her  
parish. 
 
Currently, the All Saints’ Chapter of the DOK 
has 17 active members, however, on Sunday, 
June 2, two new members will be admitted to 
The Order during the 10 o’clock service. We 
welcome Adrienne Sacco and Joan Whitting 
to our chapter. Daughters in attendance are 
asked to sit together and wear the colors of 
The Order and the DOK cross they received 
when admitted. There will be a special cake at 
the 10 o’clock coffee hour, and we will take a 
picture to send to the DOK magazine, The 
Royal Cross. 
 
We are a group of very prayerful women. If 
you or someone you know is in need of  
intercessory prayer, let a Daughter know. 
 

Be joyful in hope, patient in  
affliction, faithful in prayer.                  

Romans 12:12 
 
For His Sake 
 
Sandy Miller 
Chapter President 



 

“Greta, have you seen Bea?” Jackson asked. 

Greta replied: No, I’m sorry, I haven’t seen her 
for a few days.  

“Little One, Have you seen her?” Jackson asked. 

“No I haven’t seen her, do you know where she 
is? “ Little One said shaking his head from side to 
side. “The last time I saw her, we were laughing 
as people were running inside when is started to 
rain. I still don’t know why they were running… 
rain is good!” 

“Oh yea, I remember that. Hmm, I wonder how 
long ago that was. Could have been weeks,” 
replied Jackson. 

Groggy had been keeping silent for a bit, but he 
had to ask: “Did you two chase her away? I know 
she was really worried about her missing eye; 
and then she was having wing problems. I told 
her to relax and pray, but she was still fretting a 
lot!” 

Little One began to tear up a bit: “I prayed with 
her; and when we finished praying she said she 
wanted to hide. I wonder if she went into Houg 
Hall. Jackson, did you look in there?” 

Groggy replied: “Why would anyone want to go 
inside? I said that when it was raining on 
Rogation Sunday. But the people kept moving 
and were trying to get inside really quick. It 
cooled off right nice with that rain. Greta, when 
was that service? Maybe Bea went inside when 
the people were running inside.” 

“Greta, have you any idea when that was?” 
Jackson asked again.  

But it was Draco that replied, “Bea left the 
campus without speaking to any of you? That is 
unusual.  Rogation Sunday was the same day that 
All Saints’ had the students visiting. I think that 
was in the beginning of May.”   

“Impossible!” shouted Groggy. “No one just 
leaves and doesn’t tell anyone.” And they were all 
silent. Greta was apparently remembering when 
Groggy disappeared for a few days, because she 
spoke up first. 

“I really am not still upset about this, Groggy; but 
you disappeared for a few days a few years ago. 
And recall when we didn’t know where Little One 
had gone. Last year they had just returned from 
across the street, and went into Houg Hall to see 
the VBS things.” Greta stopped to catch her 
breath and continued: “You had us all pray for 
God’s protection for Little One. Maybe we should 
pray for Bea right now.”  

Bowing their heads, the friends started to pray.  
But out of the corner of his eye, Little One was 
peeking at the doors to Houg Hall. Convinced 
that was where Bea had gone, he nudged Jackson 
and motioned with his head. As soon as Groggy 
finished 
praying the 
two of them 
took off for 
the open 
door to 
Houg Hall.  

“Wow, 
things are a 
bit unusual 
in here,” 
said 
Jackson. I 
think we will 
be 
swimming 
real soon… 
where did 
the turtle 
come from? 

(Continued on page 13) 



 

I see fish, star fish and a lot of coral; oh look 
over here, an eel and a swimming person!  
Then they heard someone say: “SCUBA stands 
for Self-Contained Underwater Breathing 
Apparatus. That’s what he has on.” 
 
Little One motioned for Jackson to follow him… 
and off they went for a different corner of Houg  
Hall. “Look I think this is pretty, wonder why 
this is here. It has wheels but it sort of looks like 
an underwater scene. We are still in Houg Hall, 
right?”  
 
Jackson started to laugh and pointed upwards. 
Little One looked; craning his head way back to 
see what Jackson was pointing at.  “Oh, it is the 
black box people must watch all the time,” said 
Little One. It is called a TV, said Jackson “But 

this one must be broken – there is no picture 
on the big screen.  No one forces them to watch 
the TV; they just do it.  And Ah, I don’t see Bea, 
the big red bee; but I see that, and I bet she is 
hiding in there.  In that under water coral reef.”   
 
“Uh Oh, I think I just heard Miss Sandy say she 
is locking up — let’s hop to the door, quick.” 

“Whew, I’m tired 
now. “ Little One 
was out of breath, 
but Jackson 
encouraged him – 
“It’s just a bit more, 
hop up on the 
ledge. I’ll help you!” 
They were just in 
time: Groggy was 
finishing up a very 
long conversation 

with Greta.  “‘The condition of our worry 
depends on the state of your faith and trust in 
God.’ *  I heard Father Tony say that last week. 
You need to turn your worry over to God and 
trust he will bring Bea back to us. God has never 
failed us before!” 
 

Both Little One and Jackson 
shared their news at once… 
“It is VBS time! And we can’t 
wait!!!” 
 
Looking forward to seeing 
you all at Vacation Bible 
School! 
 
 

The Garden Whisperer 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 *  From Father Tony’s sermon Wed. May 15th 2024 

(Continued from page 12) 



Bible Word Search

 Answers on page 15 

Messiah 
Voice 

Answer 
Elijah 

River Jordan 
Levites 
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Isaiah 

Who Are You 
Authorities 

Desert 
Baptise 

Prophet 
Messenger 

Priests 
Sandals 

John the Baptist 



 

Acolyte Ministry: CHRIS JONES 
 

 

Altar Guild:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 

 
 

 

Bookkeeper:  JIM VITALE 
 

 

Children’s Christian Education & 
Women’s Fellowship: KAREN NEFF  

 
 

Communications Lead:  
POSITION OPEN 
 

Daughters of the King: SANDY MILLER 
 

 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
 

 

Fundraising Team: GEORGE MAZSA 
 

 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
 

 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  

 
 

Houg Hall Manager:  
MARILYN MAZSA, SANDY MILLER,  
KAREN NEFF, JOAN WHITTING  

 

IT Coordinator:  PAM HURD 
  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 

 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        

 
 

Men’s Fellowship: GEORGE MAZSA 
 

 

Photography Team Leader:  
CHRIS SCHARBO,  

 
 

Scholarship Chairman: STEVE ANKNER 
 

 

Trumpet Editor:  CHRIS SCHARBO,  
 

 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
 

 
Women’s Fellowship: MARILYN MAZSA 

 

+ Sunday Services—every Sunday  
·  8 a.m. Holy Eucharist followed by coffee hour 
·  10 a.m. Festive Holy Eucharist with music, Nursery is 

available, followed by coffee hour.  Sunday School will 
resume in September. 

 
+ Every Wednesday—Healing Service at 10 a.m. in the Church 
 

+ June 2: New members will be admitted to Daughters of The 
King during the 10 o’clock service.  

 
+ June 10 to June 14: Vacation Bible School. From 9am to 12 

noon each day.  Lunch is served for the parents/guardians 
and children on Friday. 

 
+ June 23—28: 81st General Convention of The Episcopal 

Church in Louisville, KY.  The Rector and Duncan Hurd are 
proud representatives of our Diocese. 

 
+ September 8: Rally Day, Sunday 

School resumes 
 
+ October 25: Music Bingo  
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HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Our Vision 
 

 
 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 

ALL SAINTS’  
EPISCOPAL CHURCH  
2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 


